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2019 - LOTS TO LOOK FORWARD TO: 

Term 1 Wednesday 30 January - Friday 12 April 

Term 2 Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July             

Term 3 Monday 22 July - Friday 27 September        

Term 4 Monday 14 October - Friday 13 December 

 

Friday 15 Feb - Meet the teachers & BOT Members - 

BBQ & Swim 

Saturday 28 Sept - Agricultural Day,  

6 March - 8 March - Yr 0-2 EOTC  

Week 1 Term 2 29 - 30 April - Yr 3-4 EOTC               

Yr 5 - Camp Dates to be confirmed  

25 - 29 November - Yr 6-7 Camp 

Yr 8 - Camp to be confirmed 

Staffing  

Dale Machin is retiring - we wish her all the 

very best for the future and thank her for all 

her dedication and contributions to our 

school and students. We would like to invite 

you to the farewell celebrations on Friday 7 

December at 10.10a.m.  

We also farewell June Lockyer from her 

part time teaching position and thank her for 

her continued commitment to our school.   

We are very pleased to announce two new 

staff members for 2019: Miss Sophie Pyne 

and Miss Zara Wright - we look forward to 

having them as part of our                    

school community. 

This year has been as busy as ever at Buckland School - your BOT have been working hard to support our fantastic staff and community 

to provide the best learning environment for our students.  Please see over the page for our school’s highlight’s. 

We’d like to thank our school community - parents, relatives, friends and caregivers, for all their support of the students and the wider 

school throughout 2018. This involvement and support is integral in making our school as community minded and successful as it is - thank 

you!  

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy holiday! Please take care over the summer holidays, stay safe, have fun together 

and we look forward to seeing you all next year.  

From all the Buckland School BoT - Hannah McCarthy (Chairperson), Liz Roozendaal, Darryl Goldsack, Andrew Tautari, Dave Honiss,  

Lisa Robertson (Staff Rep) and Mavis Glasgow (Principal) 

BOT Elections - Next year BoT elections will be held in 

Term 2. Please begin thinking about whether you would 

be interested in putting your name forward. If you would 

like more information please contact a Board member.  

We welcome any visitors to our Board meetings - our final 

meeting for this year will be held on  Wednesday Dec 5th 

at 6pm in the boardroom.  

Bible In Schools 

The community survey didn’t reach the threshold required as only 42% of 

the school community replied.   

Of those, 70% voted to keep Bible in School and 30% voted against it.              

The BoT will review this again in 3 years, and lessons will continue as is 

for now.  



SCHOOL CAMPS/EOTC:  all student’s enjoyed EOTC 

activities this year including trips to Wellington 

(Yr8), Kawau Island (Yr 6/7),   Willow Park (Yr 5) 

and attractions closer to home (Yrs 1-4) Motat, 

Glenbrook Railway, Lakewood Lodge,  Crystal 

Mountain , the Museum and the Mt Albert Wave 

Pools. Thanks to all families for their assistance, 

(especially those who attended these) and the staff 

for the wealth of planning that goes on ‘behind the 

scenes’ to make these enriching experiences 

possible. 

SPORTING OPPORTUNITIES: There have been a 

host of sports events throughout 2018 which all 

students’ have had the opportunity to be 

involved in; athletics, cross country, swimming, 

duathlon at the racetrack, touch & rippa rugby, 

soccer, basketball and netball tournaments, 

AIMS Games and Orienteering. Well done to all 

those who have participated and enjoyed trying 

their best.  

PRINCIPAL’S SABBATICAL: Mavis took a sabbatical in 

Term 2 and completed a study into the transitioning of 

students between pre-school and primary and from 

primary/intermediate in to secondary school. This will 

not only help Buckland integrate our new learners 

better, but will also make the move to high school for 

our  seniors much easier. This is an ongoing project and 

the benefits will show in time for all our students.  

BUILDING PROJECTS: The modernisation of the front classrooms was 

completed and these are a great asset to the school, providing more 

flexibility for the student’s learning environment. The canopy at the front 

of these classrooms provides much better cover from the elements than 

we have had before and extends on our student’s learning spaces. Our 

new electronic sign out the front of the school is another great way to 

improve communication with our community. During the Christmas 

break and in the April holidays next year, further maintenance (roof 

replacements) will be undertaken to keep the school looking smart.  

SCHOOL PRODUCTION: Our senior staff and 
students confidently presented ‘Treachery at 

Traitor’s Quay’ at the end of Term 2.  
Congratulations to all involved for their effort 
and commitment in preparing and presenting 
the show on three occasions, and a big thank 

you to the families and supporting staff for their 
assistance.  

STAFF COMMITMENT TO OUR SCHOOL: 

our teachers and support staff are very 

committed to the progress and wellbeing 

of our students and the Board would like 

to thank them all for their ongoing 

dedication and hard work throughout 

2018. Particular progress has been noted 

in the literacy curriculum (specifically our 

writing and spelling programmes) - thank 

you staff!  

PTA: A HUGE thanks must go to our PTA for all their hard work 

this year which resulted in another excellent Ag Day —enjoyed by 

all! The PTA do a fantastic job with fundraising to keep the costs 

down for parents - thank you to all who got involved with the 

PTA to support our great community school. Anyone interested 

in becoming involved next year, please contact Deb Harris early 

in the New Year. First PTA meeting will be 14 February 2019. 

All welcome. 

BUCKLAND SCHOOL 

2018 HIGHLIGHTS! 


